
Participants
Bill Scott, Kathy Keim-Robinson, Diana Hall, Mary Richardson, Barbara Willer, Greg Belisle, Rachel Spigal, Rolando Cruz, Lori Kenney

Engaging the Faith Community
At our last meeting, we discussed identifying 8-12 faith groups most promising for outreach.  Barbara Willer or her colleague, Raffaele will accompany SUN leaders on those visits. We will need a short list of potential asks for faith groups who are interested in connecting with a school immediately to offer volunteer assistance or financial support.  

Barbara said that as she has been working with faith groups on behalf of the County, it has become clear internal coordination is going to be needed to make sure groups don’t receive multiple requests for assistance from several different County departments or programs.  In addition to SUN, homelessness, food/hunger and violence/gang issues are areas where County staff are also reaching out to the faith community.  SUN does work in all of those areas as well (homelessness, food and violence/gang issues) so there will be some internal efforts to engage County partners for better alignment.  Barbara and Raffaele will be working internally to set up meetings with faith groups to discuss the total menu of needs/issues, and then connect SUN with those who are most interested in working with SUN.  For instance, Barbara said they might meet with the head of the Methodist Church to talk about the several need areas to see where their interests lie.  It might be helpful to bring a school partner along on that visit so faith groups fully understand that SUN is not just about the government.  Members discussed whether it might be helpful to do a survey with schools and non-profit partners to understand where formal connections with faith groups are already established. 
The group agreed to frame our outreach to the Faith Community around supporting the success of healthy, strong and successful kids and families (homes, food, clothing, safe communities and education). Outreach with churches can also help us advocate for education and student support to the community at large.

 Eventually, we may also want to include the work being done by the Communities Supporting Youth Collaborative in our outreach visits, as their work is more clearly defined.  
Next Steps:

· SUN staff will work with school and not for profit partners to understand where formal faith partnerships are already established.
· Diana will develop a short list of immediate projects that churches and faith groups could plug into.
· Barbara Willer will take the following issues to her internal work group:
· Coordination of multiple interest groups all wanting to connect with faith groups
· Framing all outreach to faith groups as strengthening and supporting communities/families
Analysis of the Next 19 Schools
Diana brought a list showing the next 19 schools in Tiers 1 and 2 of the Poverty Index that do not have a SUN site.  The matrix also included information on the size of each school and demographics.  The workgroup discussed how to add sites like Rosa Parks, a full robust school-community partnership, to the SUN model and whether magnet schools such as Benson, not a neighborhood school, should be a SUN site.  Several existing sites have expiring and decreasing grants, so we will add to this list those sites we want to sustain. The group noted that the outcome of the ad hoc workgroup that is looking at possible changes to the SUN Community School Poverty Index may affect which schools are considered next for resource development.
Funding Model
Members discussed how to develop a funding model for Every School that systematically allocates funding responsibility.  The matrix used by the Hartford group could show the amount of funding from each sector – government, faith community, business and foundations.  Government funding tends to be the most stable but cannot be the only source. To get multi-year, sustained funding from churches or businesses will depend on an internal constituency.  Diana reported that Oregon Community Foundation is funding community schools in Central Oregon.  A small group of representatives from lead agencies will be convened to develop recommended proportions for each funder. There are many different needs among the remaining schools, some of which have almost no possibility of community funding, others will be able to generate funding themselves, and some may be able to draw funding from corporate donors who may have annual giving needs.  Members discussed the possibility of an endowed giving trust.  There was discussion about making certain that the City, County and Districts are all committed to provide a portion of the funding.  Workgroup members will be conducting individual outreach to superintendents to discuss our Every School a SUN CS vision.

Given we determined that total funding in Multnomah County for youth and families is at least $1.4 billion, keep in mind that some of that could possibly be shifted to community schools.  Parks is interested in doing more in East County and could possibly manage the recreational aspect of community schools in the future rather than build a new community center.  Rosa Parks built a community schools facility.  It might be useful to learn what it would take to build a new one, should that be an option.

The funding matrix could include a designation of categories of service, including those leveraged by the SUN site coordinator and might include recreation, education, social services (including environmental education) and crime prevention.  
Next Steps:

· Diana will talk with Lisa P. to determine how many students from Reynolds and Centennial live within the City of Portland.
· Diana will cost out the next 19 schools.
· A small group of representatives from lead agencies will be convened to develop recommended proportions for each funder. 
Next Steps
Next Every School a SUN CS meeting:  
Friday, August 31st, 9:00 - 10:30 am
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